
Fulfilling the Mission during a Pandemic
When the severity of the COVID-19 pandemic and the 

extensive measures needed to slow its spread became 
apparent, Paul Hamann, The Night Ministry’s President & CEO, 
was certain of one thing.

“Our mission could not and would not change,” Hamann said. 
“We are called upon to serve our community members struggling 
with homelessness and poverty, and during these challenging 
and unprecedented times I knew The Night Ministry would need 
to continue to answer that call.”

“And because the populations we serve are not only particularly 
vulnerable to the coronavirus but to the impact the pandemic is 
having on our economy and society as well, fulfilling our mission 
has become even more important,” he said.

David Wywialowksi, Director of Outreach & Health Ministry, 
said the conditions of homelessness make it extremely difficult 
for those experiencing it to practice steps intended to protect 
themselves and those around them from the virus. “All of 
the things that we’ve been asked to do—washing our hands 
frequently, using hand sanitizer, sheltering in place—are very 
hard, if not impossible, to do when you are living on the streets.”

“In addition, people experiencing 
homelessness are more likely to have 
underlying health concerns such as 
asthma, diabetes, and heart conditions 
that could make a virus potentially 
more dangerous for them,” he said.

The changes the pandemic has brought 
to everyday life have also had further consequences for Chicago’s 
homeless population. 

“Because there are fewer pedestrians, people who rely on asking 
for support on the street are having their income impacted,” said 
Noam Greene, Lead Outreach Worker on the Street Medicine 

Team. “We are also seeing a lot of people who are having problems 
obtaining food.”

To protect the health and safety of staff and clients while 
continuing to provide services, The Night Ministry has made 

adjustments following CDC, state, and local 
guidelines, including temporarily suspending 
volunteer shifts and reducing on-site staffing to 
essential levels.

At The Night Ministry’s Youth Housing Programs, 
that has also meant daily health checks of residents, 
implementing isolation protocols for residents 
experiencing virus-like symptoms, and changing 

the use of shared spaces to practice social distancing.

Betsy Carlson, Director of Youth Programs, said staff at The 
Night Ministry’s shelters, which have seen steady demand for 
services since Illinois’ stay-at-home order went into effect, have  
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The Health Outreach Bus has continued to make all of its stops during 

the COVID-19 pandemic.

“Our mission could not 
and would not change.” 

-  Paul Hamann,  
President & CEO
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T he acts of kindness, compassion, and generosity 
demonstrated by so many people and organizations during 

the COVID-19 pandemic have sustained The Night Ministry, its 
staff, and those whom it serves during challenging times.

“We are fortunate for our longtime friends who have continued 
to support us through financial and in-kind gifts, and we are 
grateful for new supporters who have joined us to help us serve 
Chicagoans in need,” said Christy Prassas, Vice President of 
External Relations & Development.

Supporters of The Night Ministry responded to calls on social 
media for supplies such as hospital scrubs worn by new residents 
at our Youth Housing Program while they wash their clothes.

Amanda Wright and her husband purchased 450 small spray 
bottles after seeing an Instagram post that The Night Ministry 
needed the items to dispense hand 
sanitizer to clients.

“I haven’t been able to volunteer for a 
few years,” said Wright, whose mother, 
the late Laurie Neu, had served as 
Chairman of the agency’s Board of 
Directors, “so it was the least we could 
do to help.”

Garry Howell learned about The Night Ministry from his uncle, 
Senior Nurse Practitioner Stephan Koruba. Howell and his 
mother organized family and friends to make sandwiches, to 
collect water bottles and snacks, and to raise funds.

“There was a lot of conversation among us about what could we 
do to help when the quarantine began,” Howell said. “This was 
a way we could help individuals even if we aren’t able to be in 
direct contact with them.”

Other nonprofits, as well as businesses, have stepped up 

to support The Night Ministry’s work. The arts-education 
organization, Marwen, donated spare N95 masks, nitrile 

gloves, dust masks, disinfectant 
wipes, and hand sanitizer to assist 
staff and clients. And the Wicker Park 
restaurant, No Bones Beach Club, 
provided dinners for residents of the 
Open Door Shelter – West Town.

Musicians have also found ways to 
support The Night Ministry. Adam 

Gogola of the Chicago-based band Blind Adam and the Federal 
League organized a series of socially distant concerts streamed 
on social media, with the support of Mystery Street Recording 
Company, to raise money for The Night Ministry.

“A lot of people who haven’t found their own way to get involved 
with something now because they’re stuck at home have reached 
out to us and thanked us for doing this because they enjoy the 
show and it gives them a way to contribute to the greater good,” 
said Gogola. ◊

“This was a way we could help 

individuals even if we aren’t able to 

be in direct contact with them.” 

– Garry Howell

Coming Together  
in a Pandemic

From left, Phil Howell, Garry Howell Sr., and Alex Raffen make 

sandwiches for sack suppers distributed by The Night Ministry’s 

Health Outreach Programs.

Lighting Up the 
Night: New Date!
To ensure the health and well-being of our 
community during the COVID-19 pandemic, we will 
not be hosting this year’s Lighting Up the Night 
Awards Dinner & Auction on Thursday, May 28.

We’re happy to announce next year’s event date, 
Thursday, April 29, 2021, at the Sheraton Grand 
Chicago Hotel! We will be honoring CIBC and The 
Security Traders Association of Chicago (STAC) 
for their support of our mission.

Y E S , 
WE ARE MOVING...
We are in process of transitioning into  
1735 North Ashland, the new home of The 
Crib overnight shelter, Health Outreach 
Program, and Central Administration. Visit  
www.thenightministry.org/move for the 
latest updates.



found creative ways to keep residents engaged while they shelter 
in place.

“Our staff implemented video conferencing so residents could 
stay connected to their case managers and therapists and 
virtual activities to play games, participate in book and movie 
discussions, and engage with youth in other programs,” she said.

One of the biggest changes was at The Crib. The shelter for young 
adults, which normally operates overnight, began operating 
around the clock when the shelter-in-place order commenced. 
Because it had minimal on-site activities taking place, Lakeview 
Lutheran Church, where The Crib currently operates, granted 
The Night Ministry use of additional space in the building, 
allowing guests to practice social distancing.   

Staff with The Night Ministry’s Outreach & Health Ministry 
Program balanced adjustments in their operations, including 
providing patient care outside of the Health Outreach Bus and 
Street Medicine Van, while responding to increased demand for 
some services.

“Many of the individuals served by Street Medicine, who are 
already reluctant to seek care at a hospital or emergency room, 
became more concerned about doing that because of possible 

exposure to the coronavirus in those settings,” said Mary 
Poliwka, Community Health Manager. “In addition, most of the 
other street-based medicine programs in Chicago suspended 
operations, so our Street Medicine Program has added shifts to 
meet the need.”

At the Health Outreach Bus, Nurse Practitioners have 
encountered more patients with urgent health care needs and 
many clients coming for primary health care services for the 
first time, because they had lost their jobs and their insurance 
due to economic conditions.

Faith Miller, Outreach Services Mangers, said social distancing 
has made the human connection that is essential to The Night 
Ministry’s mission look different. 

“But even if we can’t hug or shake a hand right now, we are still 
connecting with Bus visitors because we are able to give them 
something they need, whether it’s a meal, sharing a laugh, or 
giving the smile you can detect through a mask,” she said.

The world is changing rapidly every day and situations may 
be different since this article was written. Please visit www.
thenightministry.org/covid19 for the latest on The Night 
Ministry’s response to COVID-19. ◊ 

Fulfilling the Mission during a Pandemic 
CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

Making a gift to The Night Ministry from your donor-advised fund is 
convenient and easy for you. More importantly, it can have a remarkable 

impact on our work, and may have a tax benefit for you.

A FEW THINGS TO KNOW ABOUT DONOR-ADVISED FUNDS (DAFS):
	 • You can use your DAF to make a one-time gift or set up a recurring donation.
	 • �You will receive an acknowledgment for your gift, but not a charitable receipt for tax purposes. This is 

because it is your contribution to your donor-advised fund that is tax-deductible, not your distribution 
to The Night Ministry.

	 • �You may not be able to receive benefits (such as tickets to an event) in exchange for a gift made 
through your donor-advised fund. Please refer to your donor-advised fund or financial advisor.

You can also designate a nonprofit organization, including The Night Ministry, as the successor on your DAF 
account. This allows you to continue your legacy of charitable giving.

For more information, please contact Christy Prassas at 773-506-6023 or christy@thenightministry.org  
or visit www.thenightministry.org/annual-fund.

If you do not have a DAF and are interested in learning more,  
contact your financial advisor and ask about setting up a charitable giving account.

DO YOU KNOW ABOUT DONOR-ADVISED FUNDS?



Human connection is an essential part of The Night 
Ministry’s mission. And while it’s often spoken about 

in terms of how the agency works with those whom it serves, 
it extends to communities as well. That means building and 
sustaining relationships with residents, businesses, and leaders 
in the neighborhoods in which it operates.

Over the past few years, The Night Ministry expanded into the 
North Lawndale neighborhood with Phoenix Hall, our residence 
for high school students experiencing housing instability, and 
brought the Health Outreach Bus to Rogers Park. The agency is 
currently in the midst of relocating The Crib overnight shelter, 
Health Outreach Program, and its Central Administration into a 
rehabbed facility in the Bucktown neighborhood.

According to Community Engagement Manager, Jenny Merritt, 
the process of connecting to a new community usually begins 
with elected officials.

“The alderman can provide guidance 
about which community groups we 
should speak with to educate about our 
mission and our plans,” she said.

That initial contact with an alderman is 
followed by attendance at meetings of 
community groups such as block clubs, 
sitting down with other nonprofits active 
in the neighborhood, and door-knocking.

Jeannette Srivastava met Merritt during The Night Ministry’s 
initial outreach in the Bucktown neighborhood, where Srivastava 
lives. She was impressed by how genuine the agency’s approach was.

“It didn’t feel like a PR campaign,” she said. “In public meetings, 
Paul Hamann (The Night Ministry’s President & CEO) did a 

great job answering the questions that he could and writing 
down those he couldn’t and saying, ‘We’ll get back to you.’”

The relationship with neighbors is sustained and 
nurtured even after The Night Ministry moves in. 
In North Lawndale, for example, Merritt attends 
meetings of TR4IM, a network of community 
groups and leaders on Chicago’s West Side devoted 
to reducing the effects of childhood trauma and 
violence. She and her colleagues are regulars at 
community meetings in other neighborhoods as 
well.

“People appreciate that we show up consistently. In the Lakeview 
neighborhood, for example, people will tell us that we are one of 
the only nonprofits that is always in attendance at meetings, and 
they like that we’re here not to just respond to a specific issue, 
but we’re here because we are part of the community,” she said. ◊
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The Night Ministry Is a Good Neighbor in 
the Communities It Serves

“People appreciate that 

we show up consistently.” 

– Jenny Merritt, 
Community Engagement 

Manager

Jenny Merritt (right) speaks with Tracie Worthy, Vice President of 

I AM ABLE Center for Family Development, during a meeting of 

TR4IM.



Kiantae Bowles has played multiple roles on The Night 
Ministry’s Board of Directors, from Secretary to 

serving on the Finance Committee. Bowles, who is Manager 
of Informational Technology Procurement with BMO 
Financial Group, said the varied experience has prepared 
him for his latest position, that of Board Chair.

“Over the last eight years, I’ve definitely gotten to know how 
The Night Ministry works. Having developed relationships 
with people across the agency, as well as an understanding of 
the work staff do day in and day out, I realize how decisions 
made by the Board impact everyone, from staff to those 
whom we serve.”

Bowles said as Chair he is working to ensure the Board 
continues to be fully integrated into the organization.

“It’s important to make sure that what we do at the Board 
level is known throughout The Night Ministry. It’s equally 
important that Board members 
are connecting with staff to let 
them know we support their 
work and that we communicate 
with donors about how essential 
they are to fulfilling our 
mission.”

As The Night Ministry serves 
a wide range of clients, the 
organization places high value 
on diversity. Bowles sees that in 
action in the Board.

“The great thing about that is we get a range of thought 
processes and experiences to make sure that we’re doing 

what’s right for the 
client. So whether 
that’s someone who’s 
had lived experience 
or someone who 
may have a close 
relative that dealt 
with homelessness or 
displacement, it’s really 
given us an opportunity 
to get a different set 
of views and ideas on 
the way that we tackle 
things, ensuring that 
we are providing the 
best services we can,” 
he said.

The current uncertainty in the 
economy is a concern for Bowles, as 
it may trigger some donors to pull 
back from charitable giving. But he’s 
confident in the Board’s ability to help 
financially navigate the organization 
through challenging times.

“We can make sure that we are 
diversifying our revenue streams 
even more than we already are,  
so that if one area does see some 

financial impact we have other streams of income and other 
opportunities that we can explore to be able to fill in gaps 
that need it,” he said. ◊

“I realize how decisions made by the 
Board impact everyone, from staff  

to those whom we serve.”  

-  Kiantae Bowles,  
Chair, Board of Directors

Kiantae Bowles joined The Night 

Ministry’s Board of Directors in 2012.

New Board Chair Values Strong  
Relationships and Diversity

HOW WILL YOU LEAVE YOUR LEGACY?
“We were very aware of The Night Ministry’s outreach because of our being allies 
to the LGBTQ community. When my husband died three years ago, I knew that I 
wanted to make a major donation to an organization. The Night Ministry was right 
at the top of my list. I thought it would be a good way to honor his memory.”  
	 — Char Cepek, Legacy Society Member

After securing economic stability and providing for the needs of your loved ones, 
you may choose to make a lasting charitable impact with a bequest to The Night 
Ministry. If you have already included The Night Ministry in your will, please let 
us know — we would like to acknowledge your generosity and welcome you as a 
member of The Legacy Society.  
Contact Christy Prassas Vice President of Development & External Relations 
christy@thenightministry.org or (773) 506-6023.



Youth Development Specialist Candace Musick and Youth 
Outreach Team Case Manager Michelle Thomas have run 

Youth 4 Truth, The Night Ministry’s leadership development 
program for young people served by the agency, for the past 
few years. But lately they’ve been able to step back as program 
participants have taken charge.

“There used to be a lot of Candace and I talking, and the 
participants listening,” said Thomas. “But now this most recent 
cohort took things to a place where they wanted them to go.”

Youth 4 Truth was created to more formally bring youth 
experiences and perspectives to bear in The Night Ministry’s 
programming, and members’ recommendations have resulted in 
changes to program policies. Participants apply to join a cohort, 
which lasts for 10 weeks. At the beginning, cohort members 
decide which topics, ranging from career goals to advocacy 
issues, they want to explore during their weekly meetings.

“The last cohort focused on advocacy work, particularly around 
SNAP (Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program) benefits 
and food insecurity,” Musick said, “as well as making sure 
that the other young people around them understand why it’s 
important to vote in the upcoming elections.”

Julie Campos just finished her third cohort. She said Youth 4 
Truth gives her and other young people who have experienced 

homelessness a place to be heard.

“What I like about Youth 4 Truth is that we get to be open about 
things that are important to us but that other people might not 
think are important. We know that it is a space where what we 
say is going to be welcomed and not be judged,” she said. 

In February, Julie and fellow Youth 4 Truth member, Kota 
Vaughn, testified before a hearing of the Illinois House 
Progressive Caucus, relaying their cohort’s concerns to state 
legislators about the challenges homeless youth face finding 
a living-wage job, the crippling effects of a prior eviction, and 
the lack of trauma-informed mobile mental health services for 
young people experiencing homelessness. ◊
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Youth 4 Truth Elevates Youth Voices at 
The Night Ministry and Beyond

Members of the most recent Youth 4 Truth cohort devoted discussions to 

food insecurity and the importance of elections.

Thank You 
you for your generosity! Our mission 
continues through this difficult 
season. Your support ensures we 
can continue responding with 
compassion to the great need we see 
in our community. 
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Thank you to those who generously gave at the $500 level or higher  
between October 16, 2019, through May 15, 2020. Thank you as well to  
everyone who donated during this time period through alternate giving 
portals, such as Facebook, Amazon Smile, Workplace Giving, and more.
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GUIDING LIGHTS 
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Jen & Ben Applegate
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Thank You



Roger & Ginny Carlson
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Hyong Lee

Mrs. Frederick R. Lent

Leonard Family Charitable Foundation
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Richard Levy
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Ted & Almeda Maynard

Kay W. McCurdy

James & Joanell McKenna

Anne McPhee

Georgiana Micholas

Milyli, Inc.

Catherine & Leo Miserendino

Modern Management Inc.

Modestus Bauer Foundation

David & Laura Mohr

Robert Montgomery

Maryrose T. Murphy

Annie & Scott Mygind

Ellen C. Newcomer

Sandra K. Newman

Non Profit Risk Services, Inc.

Northminster Presbyterian Church, 
Evanston

Northwestern University

Margaret O’Connor

Holly Ost

Our Saviour’s Lutheran Church, 
Arlington Heights

June Maguire Ozmon

Park Shore Kennel Club, Inc.

Ellen L. Partridge

Patrick G. & Shirley W. Ryan 
Foundation

Paul W. Franke Family Foundation

Thomas Peppard

Barbara & Robert P. Perkaus, Jr.

Jane Sisco Perkins & Jim Perkins

Henry H. Perritt, Jr.

Kurt T. Peters & Elizabeth Hopp-Peters

Peters Foundation

Pam Piane & Calvin Bower

John Poorman/JKP Family Foundation

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph A. Power Jr./The 
Power Family Foundation

Stephen T. Pratt

Putman Media Inc.

Mary Hutchings Reed & Dr. William R. 
Reed

Reichert Foundation

Resurrection Lutheran Church, 
Chicago

Norman L. Riley

Li Rin-Laures

David Rittof & Tim Bruhn 

Robert C. Albert Fund at The Chicago 
Community Foundation

Rachel Maureen Rogers

Laura & Andrew Running

Bernard M. Rupe

Rebecca & David Russo

Anita & Anthony Saineghi

Saint James Lutheran Church, 
Chicago

Saint Viator High School

Christina & Brandon Salesberry

Sargent Family Foundation

Marian Sassetti-Kend, M.D.

Sauganash Woman’s Club Foundation

Tina  & Matthew Schubert

Susan & Brad Schulman 

Kandis Scott

Scott and Beth Brady Charitable 
Fund, a Donor-Advised Fund at 
Renaissance Charitable Foundation 
Inc.

Margaret Shaklee & Hillis Howie, Jr.

Roshan Shankar

Timothy C. Sherck

Debbie & Bernie Simon

Elizabeth M. Simpkin & David L. 
Wetherbee

Dyhan Slaughter

Laurence Sloma & Lauralyn Persson

Mary Ann Smith

Southminster Presbyterian Church, 
Arlington Heights

Kathy & Brian Spear

St. Pauls United Church of Christ, 
Chicago

Sylvia V. Stec

Anne Stern

Leonard G. Strauch

Dr. Mary-Morag Sutherland

Sven & Julie Sykes

Tod Tappert & John Gallagher

TCC Gives, Inc.

Dee & Ronald Tevonian

The Allstate Foundation 

The Bank of America Foundation

The Bishop Family Fund, a Donor-
Advised Fund at the Renaissance 
Charitable Foundation. Inc.

The Dewan Foundation

The Donnelley Foundation

The Kramer Family Fund

The Leopardo Charitable Foundation

The Lions Club of Long Grove, Inc.

The Pattis Family Foundation

The Pierce Family Charitable 
Foundation

Thank You



The Reva & David Logan Foundation

The Standard Insurance Company

The Thing 1.2.3 Foundation

Thrivent Financial

Ted Tomaras

Marianne Tralewski & Harry Dennis

Jon Trowbridge & Kathryn Sarah 
Devine

John & Bernice Tulloch

Henry & Janet Underwood

Dale Valaskovic

Bryan J. Vanderhoof

Nancy Vincent

Diane & Kurt Vragel

W. Clement & Jessie V. Stone 
Foundation

Louise Wallace

Walter and Caroline Sueske Charitable 
Trust 

Julie Walton

Washingtonian Health Care 
Foundation

Bronna Wasserman

Judy & David Watt

Donna & Ronald Webster

Barbara A. Weiner

Elliot S. Weisenberg

Jarrod Welch

Wilma E. Wendt

Patricia & William Williams

Jane A. Wolfe

Woman’s Society of First 
Congregational Church of Western 
Springs

Women’s Association of Glenview 
Community Church

Michael & Mary Woolever

Delphina Worsley

Shelley Ziacik

Dr. Lawrence & Judith Zimmerman

Martha E. Zuehlke

Andrew J. Zych

STREETLIGHTS  
$500-$999
Anonymous (53)

Barry Alberts

Elisa Allan

Randy & Maria Altmayer

AmazonSmile Foundation

Jonathan D. Appelbaum

Ermin Arriola

Aviva Investors

Geoffrey Baer/WTTW

Nadine & Stratis Bahaveolos, Jr.

Kenneth S. Balaskovits

Anita Balodis

Lorraine & Randy Barba

Kirsten & Brian Barkley/Hansen-
Furnas Foundation, Inc.

Jack & Beth Barnett

Donna Beer

Perla M. Benrubi

Janice L. Benson

Jennifer Beorkrem

Joan I. Berger

Bethel United Church of Christ, 
Elmhurst

D. Steven Bishop

Daniel Biss

Lesley & Spencer Bloch

Jane M. Bohlin

Frank J. Bornhofen

Maarten Bosland

Stephen S. Bowen

Nancy Bradney & Sam Peltzman

Mary Brandon

Robert & Tassie Brautigam

Giovanna & Joseph Breu

Bridgeway Sunday Worship Service, 
Bensenville

Erwin F. Brinkmann

Patricia & Daniel Buelow

Dorothy I. Bultema

Mr. & Mrs. Dean L. Buntrock

Donna L. Callahan &  
Martin J. Fitzgerald

Calvary United Protestant Church, 
Park Forest

Greg Cameron

Lois A. Carlson

Michael Carnow

Carter-Westminster United 
Presbyterian Church, Skokie

Centennial Securities Company

Summer Chance

Chicago Fire Foundation

Church of the Transfiguration, Palos 
Park

Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence H. Clennon

Cecelia Coffey/A Piece of the Pie

Congregational United Church of 
Christ of Arlington Heights

William & Francesca Connell

Bruce & Gloria Cox

Marybeth N. Cremin at Morgan 
Stanley

Cecilia R. D’Acquisto

Laurel & Chad Davidson

Susan Davis

Marisa & Robert Doherty

David M. Dover

Jane & Chuck Dowding

Melanie D. Ehrhart

Paul L. Epner & Janet Gans Epner

Marion Evans

Julie & Timothy Farrell

Sharon Feigon & Steven Bialer

Kathleen Fieweger

Michael & Elizabeth Fieweger

First Congregational Church UCC,  
Des Plaines

First Congregational United Church of 
Christ, Naperville

First United Methodist Church, 
Evanston

Drs. Christine M. & Peter R. Fletcher

Fred & Sarah Flosi

Janet Fortina

Daniel & Roxane Friedman

Ben Ganellen

Rachel Georgakis



Heather George

Meredith C. George

George P. White Foundation

Glenview United Methodist Church

John Glier & Vicki Woodward

Dale Glowacki

Allison Mileo Gorsuch

Linsley S. Gray

Alan & Carol Greene

The Griffins

Susan & Dale Griffith

James D. Groszek

Sandy M. Guettler

Claire Halpin

Kelly Hansen

Mary Jo & David Harper

Susan Harris

John Hart

Eric Hassel

Andrew Hastie

Dorrit E. Herreid

Edie & Mark Hickman

James & Margot Hinchliff

W. Christian Hinrichs

Louis & Jennifer Hoyes

Sarah & Robert Hutchins

Kevin R. Hyland

John & Lisa Iberle

Perry & Linda Irvine

Catherine & Eric Jacobson

Susan Janus

Jewish United Fund of Metropolitan 
Chicago

Carol B. Johnson

Michael & Marion Johnson

David Johnson

John O. Jones

Robert H. Jordan, Jr.

Sibyl R. Josephson

Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Kaczmarek

Andrew Kamons

Kardos Family Foundation

Christie A. Keenan

Jeffrey S. Kelley

Brigid E. Kenney

Kiarri N. Kershaw

Thomas J. Kichler & Mrs. Pascale V. 
Kichler

Marion J. Kierscht

Nancy Kim

Elizabeth Kimball

Jacqueline Kirley

Amanda & Ben Kleinman

Amor Kohli

Heidi Kruck

Ruth Krugly & Darryl R. Davidson

Leslie Kuhagen

Mary Beth Kurzak

Stuart Lange

Leadership Mentoring Opportunities 
Foundation

Angela Leake

Matthew Lehman

Magda Levy

Kilby & William Macfadden

David Mackler

Dan Maloney & Rick Sherwood

Elmer A. Mannina

Margaret A. Marek

MAXIMUS Foundation

Kim & Chris May

Thomas & Lorraine Mazza

Danny & Nikki McBride

Margaret & Robert McCamant

Leslie & David McGranahan

Amy Meek

John & Naomi Morris

R. Cabell Morris

Barbara Mousigian

Pat & Jim Nack

North Shore Baptist Church, Chicago

Northern Illinois Conference of the 
United Methodist Church

Stephen & Deborah O’Connor

Marguerite O’Hara

Frances M. O’Hern

Dave Ortman

Mary Palanchar

Dominic & Nancy Palazzolo

Arthur Palmer & Pamela Gellen

Park Ridge Presbyterian Church 

Steven & Paula Parks

Gail E. Parry & Norman Bell

Deborah & Rick Paskin

Mary Duffy Pelzer

Peoples Gas Light and Coke Co.

Martin Perry & Barbara Williams

Mary A. Perry Bates

E. Scott Peterson & Judith M. Desenis

Elizabeth Baldwin Phillips

Michael & Joan Pine

Melinda Power

Presbyterian Church of Western 
Springs

Sam & Barbara Psimoulis

Karl Putz & Rachel Hermes

Daniel R. Raudonis

Thomas F. Reagan

Redeemer Lutheran Church, Hinsdale

Laura Reed

Duncan Reilly

Ronald & Elizabeth Richards

Mr. & Mrs. David W. Riddell

Chris Ridmann

Grant Riedesel & Laura Ferrell

Sheila Roche

Joseph M. Roche

Rose F. and Alice M. Koffend 
Foundation

Michael Rosenbaum

Craig Rosenberg

Linda & John Rossi

Anthony & Jane Rothschild

Mary & James Ruff

Sauganash Community Church, 
Chicago

Jennifer & Stephen Schaefer

Meg C. Schaul & Steve Stormo

Schultz & Williams



Maryellen & Tom Scott

Wesley E. Scroggins

John Seymour

Catherine Shaw

Larry G. Simpson

Barbara Sipe

Suzanne T. Smart

Judy Smith

Deborah & John Sobel

Michael & Antje Spade

Darolyn & Robert Spannuth

Spencer Foundation

Donald Spetter

Spikeball

Deborah Spitz & Tamar Westphal

St. Alban’s Episcopal Church, Chicago

St. John’s Evangelical Lutheran 
Church, Wilmette

St. Peter’s United Church of Christ, 
Elmhurst

Moira & Mitchell Staggs

Debra Pogrund Stark & Jessica M. 
Choplin

Kirstin & Timothy Stellfox

Debra L. Stetter

James Strait & Janina Levy

Timothy J. Sullivan

Patricia K. Swanson

The Bednarz/McMahon Family Fund

The Ellis/Ohl Fund, a Donor-Advised 
Fund of The Chicago Community 
Trust

Alison & Larry L. Thomas

Dennis W. Thorn & Jianghong Li

Tony DeRosa Foundation

Preston M. Torbert

Joey Trachtman

David Tucker

Unitarian Church of Hinsdale

United Methodist Church of 
Libertyville

Scott J. Vachon

Melissa C. Vachris

Nancy & Donald Van Beek, Jr.

Patricia Van Cleave

June Ver Schave

John & Annette Vincent

Lauren Wagner

Wellington Avenue United Church  
of Christ, Chicago

Emily Werth

Stephanie Nora White &  
Raymond J. White, Jr.

Lisa & David Wilcoxen

Lance Wilkening

William and Wilma Dooley Foundation

Constance & Hugh Williams

Jami Wong

Connie S. Wood

Yorkfield Presbyterian Church, 
Elmhurst

Todd M. Young

Young Invincibles

Zuckerman Family Foundation




